Parkman Township Zoning Commission

November 16, 2017
Zoning Commission Members Present: Carlos Nieves, Len Hall, Jerry Jacobs, 
Freeman Miller, and Jan Helt (secretary)
Not Present: James Vaughn and Robert Hershberger. 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Len Hall.  

A motion was made by Len Hall and seconded by Jerry Jacobs to approve the minutes for October 24, 2017 meeting.  The motion passed unanimously.
Donald Gatrell in attendance observing the meeting; he is thinking about joining the zoning commission.
Agenda: Medical Marijuana: Carlos stated that he heard they were having classes for growing marijuana in Ohio. Len Hall stated that he searched the Ohio website and everything was listed including how to grow marijuana. He stated that Ohio has not made any decisions yet on who gets what permits for medical marijuana. Len said he was able to get a lot of information from the website. 
Jerry asked if it would be considered agriculture. Everyone said they did not think so. 

Freeman stated most of the Amish he has spoken to are opposed to a medical marijuana plant in Parkman. Freeman said there are 125 churches in Geauga County with approximately 25 families at each church. Freeman suggested maybe a presentation to the community would be helpful so all their questions could be answered for everyone in our Parkman Community. 

Len stated he would like to educate the public as to what is involved and answer their question about a medical marijuana plant. Len Hall stated that the security system would be extensive anyone wants to enter the plant has to pass a FBI background check. The rules and regulations are tied down tight any potential growers will have to pass a FBI background check also. Len said the medical marijuana would be processed and then leave the plant in a liquid form only. Medical marijuana is in our future it has already passed in Ohio.
Len stated that Cleveland is allowing one small plant for growing medical marijuana. There is no state representative in Ohio yet the program is too new. After the presentation that was made in Garrettsville not a single person opposed medical marijuana. The school district would receive $170,000 annually and the Township would receive $30,000. Of course we don’t know exactly how much it would bring in there is no guarantee.  There is no plan to go to recreational marijuana ever in our community.
As far as taxes it would bring in $20,000 to 30,000.
If we decide to go forward we will need to have a public hearing, actually 2 public hearings. The Zoning Commission and the Trustees would have to both hold a public meeting the process would take at least 90 days if not more.
Len Hall feels we should go forward with it and most agreed to have a public meeting. We will need to ask someone to speak at the meeting who knows more about the medical marijuana rules and regulations and can answer questions from the public.  

Zoning Committee will make no decisions at this time. We will continue to discuss at our next meeting and have discussions and present a proposal to Township Trustees.
We had a short discussion on where we measure a lot from the center of the road or the property line. It was stated that most surveyors measure from the center of the road. Len stated he will check with other surveyors.

Our next meeting will be on Tuesday January 23, 2018 at 7:00 p.m.
Len Hall motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 PM. Carlos Nieves seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  

Respectfully Submitted by,
Jan Helt                                                                 Len Hall

_______________________                                ____________________             
Parkman Township                                                Chairperson                                                         

Zoning Commission Secretary                                       
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